December/January 17

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Thank you for your prayers, because God has been answering them over the last two months. We asked you to
pray for Emrina’s niece and her family. They have continued to be faithful to our Sunday morning services. Two
weeks ago, we were able to see something so rare in Kosrae; this is only the second time that we have
witnessed a person walk the aisle. Most people want you to come to their home when they are ready to accept
Christ, but Marlyn (the niece) walked the aisle to be saved. Her salvation is a wonderful answer to our prayers,
and thank you for being a part of it!

She wanted to be baptized immediately; they have been taught all their lives that baptism is a part of salvation.
We asked if she would start discipleship first and she agreed but wanted to study two lessons every week. Last
Sunday, she became the second person to be baptized in the Tafunsak Baptist Church. Marlyn told us that she
had felt at the end of her ropes. She was ready just to give up, but her son asked her to come with him to the
church that morning. Marlyn said that every message spoke to her. She knew that she didn’t want to wait any
longer, so she came that morning to get saved. Marlyn asks prayer for her husband, MacGyver!

One of our member’s daughters got married off the island, and then they came to stay in Kosrae. They were
here for three months and came to almost every Sunday morning service while they were here. Brishka
accepted Christ through my parents' ministry in Malem years ago but asked us to pray for D.J., her new
husband. DJ comes from Nauru where he trained as a boxer for their Olympic team. In 2010, he took home the
silver medal from the Singapore Olympics. Because D.J. and Brishka are from Nauru, they would need a visa to
stay in Kosrae and thus had to leave.

DJ was asking questions and wanted to set up a meeting with us before he left Kosrae. We took him and his wife
out to one of the two restaurants on the island. During our conversation, | asked him about his eternity. He told
me that question was the reason he asked for the meeting. | asked if he wanted to talk now or come back to our
house after dinner. He told me that he did not want to wait another minute. With people all around us and
tears in his eyes, he bowed his head and accepted Christ in the middle of the restaurant. Please pray for them
as they are trying to get back to Kosrae, but they have not yet been issued another visa at this time.

God has blessed us with a great group of supporters, and we are thankful to have you
all praying for our ministry and for us. We also appreciate all those who have
sent boxes, presents for our children, special offerings, and letters over the
past two months. Thank you so much for your kindness and your
faithfulness! May God bless you and your ministries. We certainly
praise Him for blessing our ministry and us.

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
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